

 CASE 2736: Application of HUMBLE OIL & NFG. CO. for a triple completion of State "S" Well No. 24.

plation, Transcript, mall Exhibits, Etc.

DRAFT

JMD/esr 2-22-63

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL COMBERVATION CONMISSION OF MEN MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF COMBIDERING:

Su

CASE	Nio.	2756
Order	: No.	R-5433

APPLICATION OF HUMBLE OIL & REFINING COMPANY FOR A TRIPLE COMPLETION, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on <u>February 21</u>, 1963, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before <u>Blvis A. Utz</u>, Examiner duly appointed by the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this <u>day of February</u>, 1963, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the application, the evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner, <u>Elvis A. Utz</u>, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Humble Oil & Refining Company, seeks authority to complete its State "S" Well No. 24, located in Unit J of Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, as a triple completion (tubingless) to produce cil from the Blinebry and Drinkard Oil Pools and an undesignated Abo oil pool through parallel strings of 2 7/8-inch casing cemented in a common well bore.

(3) That the applicant proposes to perforate the Abo and Subsequently upper portion of the formation at 6960 feet and/to perforate the Abo formation at a locoor depth if production is not obtained at 6960 feet.

(4) That/mechanics of the proposed triple completion are

feasible and in accord with good conservation practices.

-2-CASE No. 2756

(5) That approval of the subject application will neither cause waste nor impair correlative rights.

(6) That some uncertainty exists as to the proper designa *upper portion of the* tion of the common source of supply in the Abo formation above 6960-feet in the subject area.

(7) That the applicant should not be assigned an allowable that perfire the above the point for any production obtained from the Abo formation as a depth of depicted at a dipth of 6400 for the formation as a depth of less than 6960 fest until the common source of supply for such production has been designated by the Commission after notice and hearing.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That t³ applicant, Humble Cil & Refining Company, is hereby authorized to complete its State "S" Well No. 24, located in Unit J of Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, as a triple completion (tubingless) to produce oil from the Blinebry and Drinkard Oil Pools and an undesignated Abc oil pool through parallel strings of 2 7/8-

inch casing cemented in a common well bore.

HOWEVER That the applicant de arriand an roduction allowable M :: diricted at a the about ha 6960 fre The 01 on the erada Vetralem Am Cas nora Pare Weel no. 6, loca rd. Acction 33, Township 21 South ED until forman source rer _A supply for such production has been designated by the Commission after notice and hearing.

のキシャ

PROVIDED FURTHER, That the applicant shall complete, cpirate, and produce said well in accordance with the provisions of Rule 112-A.

PROVIDED FURTHER, that the applicant shall take zone segregation tests upon completion and annually thereafter during the Gas-Oil Ratio Test Period for the Abo formation.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

HUMBLE OIL & REFINING COMPANY

NEW NEXICO STATE S - 24

Proposed Triple Tubingless Completion



Care 2756 Heard 2-21-63 Rec. 2-22-63 la Grant Huntle permission tos triple complete (Jubingless) theirs H. Men. St. 5 = 2 4, cuit & . 2 - 225-37E 2. The Blineby Oil & the flinkand Oil completion is in designated fooler. 3. The abo completion is in an area which is transitional as to nomendation in that several prinkard completions in the south part of the pool are completed in the upper part of the abo. and the there Walt abo complitionare well in in between thesawi but closest to the Winder abo. Sherefore, should applicant desire to perforate the abo zone higher them the zone shown on the log for the amerada Hand # 6 (their exibit # 4) at de lepth of 6860 they shall not be assigned an allowable for this zone intil a hearing is held to properly determine the pool in which the serforations are located. 4. The well shall be cared with a string of 22 casing un to bach This a. the

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

5-1-61

APPLICATION FOR MULTIPLE COMPLETION

Pretator Humble Oil & Refin	ing Company	County Lea	January 25, 1963
Address Box 2347, Hobbs, N	ew Mexico	Lease New Mexico State S	Well No. 24
odation Unit		owaship 22 South	Range 37 East
Has the New Mexico Oil Conserva same zones within one mile of the lit answer is yes, identify one such	subject well? YES N instance: Order No	O_X; Operator, Lease, and	Vell Na.:
The following facts are submitted:	Upper Zara	be selected from logs Intermediate Zone	Lower Zone
a. Name of Pool and Formation	Blinebry	Drinkard	Abo
b. Top and Bottom of Pay Section (Perforations)	5700-5800' (Es	st.) 6400-6450' (Est.)) 6900-6950' (Est.)
c. Type of production (Oil or Gas)	0i1	011	Oil
d. Method of Production (Flowing or Artificial Lift)	Flow	Flow	Flow
and /or turbolizers and	the Multiple Completion, show location thereof, quantities used	ing all casing strings, including di I and top of cement, perforated into le door chokes, and such other info	inneters and setting depths, centrali ervals, tubing strings, including dias

Yes b. Plat showing the location of all wells on applicant's lease, all offset wells on offset leases, and the names and addresses of operators of all leases offsetting applicant's lease.

Yes c. Walvers consenting to such multiple completion from each offset operator, or in lieu thereof, evidence that said offset operators have been furnished copies of the application.*

No Electrical log of the well or other acceptable log with tops and bottoms of producing zones and intervals of perforation indicated to be filled later. (If such log is not available at the time application is filed, it shall be submitted as provided by Rule 112-A.)

5. List all offset operators to the lease on which this well is located together with their correct mailing address. Cities Service Oil Company, Box 97, Hobbs, New Mexico

Gulf Oil Corporation, Box 2167, Hobbs, New Mexico

Marathon Oil Company, Box 2107, Hobbs, New Mexico

Schio Oil Company, 970 First National Office Building, Oklahoma City 2, Oklahoma

Sinclair Oil & Gas Company, 520 East Broadway, Hobbs, New Mexico

Oil Company. Box 128. Hobbs, New Mexico Sunrav-Mid Continent

Were all operators listed in Item 3 above notified and furnished a copy of this application? YES X NO _ . If answer is yes, give date of such notification _____ 1-25-63

of the ______ Humble Oil and Refining CERTIFICATE: I, the undersigned, state that I am the ____ <u>Agent</u> Company . (company), and that I am authorized by said company to make this report; and that this report was prepared under my supervision and direction and that the facts stated therein are true, correct and complete to the best of my knowledge.

Should waivers from all offset operators not accompany an application for administrative approval, the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission will hold the application for a period of twenty (20) days from date of receipt by the Commission's Santa Pe office. If, after said twenty-day period, no protest nor request for hearing is received by the Santa Fe office, the application will then be processed. NOTE: If the proposed multiple completion will result in an unorthodox well location and/or a non-standard protation unit in either or both of

Signature



NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

5-1**-6**1

APPLICATION FOR MULTIPLE COMPLETION

Operator Humble Oil &	Refining Company	County Lea	January 25, 1963
Address Box 2347, Hot	bs, New Mexico	Lease New Mexico State S	Well No. 24
Location Unit	Section	Township	Range
oi well J	2	22 South	37 East
1. Has the New Me zico Oil (Conservation Commission hereto	sfore authorized the multiple completion of	a well in these same pools or in the

same zones within one mile of the subject well? YES_____ NO__X

2. It answer is yes, identify one such instance: Utder No. _____; Operator, Lease, and Well No.:

Field Wildcat - Completion intervals to be selected from logs and cores.

3. The following facts are submitted:	Upper Zone	Intermediate Zone	Lowet	
a. Name of Pool and Formation	Blinebry	Drinkard	Abo	
b. Top and Bottom of Pay Section ' (Perforations)	5700-5800' (Est.)	6400-6450' (Est.)	·6900-6950' (Est.)	
c. Type of production (Oil or Gas)	0il	0;1	011	
d. Method of Production (Flowing or Artificial Lift)	Flow	Flow	Flow	

4. The following are attached. (Please mark YES of NO)

27%

Yes s. Diagrammatic Sketch of the Multiple Completion, showing all cashs strings, including diameters and setting depths, centralizers and /or turbolizers and location thereof, quantities used and top of cement, perforated intervals, tubing strings, including diameters and setting depth, location and type of packers and side door chokes, and such other information as may be pertisent.

Yes b. Plat showing the location of all wells on applicant's lease, all offset wells on offset leases, and the names and addresses of operators of all lesses offsetting applicant's lease.

Yes c. Waivers consenting to such multiple completion from each offset operator, or in lieu thereof, evidence that said offset operators have been furnished copies of the application.*

NO d. Electrical log of the well or other acceptable log with tops and bottoms of producing zones and intervals of performion indicated to be filed later. thereon. (if such log is not available at the time application is filed, it shall be submitted as provided by Rule 112-A.) 5. List all offset operators to the lease on which this well is located together with their comment-mailing address.

DEECHE LANDER LINE
PIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Viennaite EXmuli NU.
CASE NO. klahoma City 2, Cklahoma 27.5%

Sinclair Oil & Gas Company, 520 East Broadway, Hobbs, New Mexico

Sunray-Mid Continent Oil Company, Box 126, Hobbs, New Mexico

CERTIFICATE: 1, the undersigned, state that I am the <u>Agent</u> of the <u>Humble Oil and Refining</u> <u>Company</u> (company), and that I am authorized by said company to make this report; and that this report was prepared under my supervision and direction and that the facts stated therein are true, correct and complete to the boat of my knowledge.

11 in Signature

Should waivers from all offact operators not accompany an application for administrative approval, the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission will hold the application for a period of twenty (20) days from date of receipt by the Commission's Santa Fe office. If, after said twenty-day period, no protest nor request for he tring is received by the Santa Fe office, the application will then be processed. NOTE: If the proposed multiple completion will result in an unorthodox well location and/or a non-standard protation unit in either or both of

the producing zones, then separate application for approval of the same should be filed simultaneously with this application.

mlh

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION CONSISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW NEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE JURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 2756 Order No. R-2433

APPLICATION OF HUMBLE OIL & REFINING COMPANY FOR A TRIPLE COMPLETION, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE CONMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on February 21, 1963, at Santa Fe, New Mexico. before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner duly appointed by the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this <u>27th</u> day of February, 1963, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the application, the svidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner, Elvis A. Utz, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Humble Oil & Rafining Company, seeks authority to complete its State "S" Well No. 24, located in Unit J of Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 Bast, NMPH, Lea County, Now Mexico, as a triple completion (tubingless) to produce oil from the Blinebry and Drinkard Oil Pools and an undesignated Abo oil pool through parallel strings of 2 7/8inch casing cemented in a common well bore.

(3) That the applicant proposes to perforate the lower portion of the Abo formation and subsequently to perforate the upper portion of the Abo formation if production is not obtained at the lower interval.

(4) That the mechanics of the proposed triple completion are feasible and in accord with good conservation practices.

(5) That approval of the subject application will neither cause waste nor impair correlative rights.

(6) That some uncertainty exists as to the proper designation of the common source of supply in the upper portion of the Abo formation in the subject area. -2-CASE NO. 2756 Order No. R-2433

(7) That the applicant should not be assigned an allowable for any production obtained from that portion of the Abo formation above the point depicted at a depth of 6960 feet on the electric log of the Amerada Petroleum Corporation Hare Well No. 6, located in Unit L, Section 33, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, HMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, until the proper common source of supply for such production has been designated by the Commission after notice and hearing.

IT IS TREEFORE ODDEDED:

(1) That the applicant, Humble Oil & Refining Company, is hereby authorized to complete its State "S" Well No. 24, located in Unit J of Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, as a triple completion (tubingless) to produce oil from the Blinebry and Drinkard Oil Pools and an undesignated Abo oil pool through parallel strings of 2 7/8inch casing cemented in a common well bore.

<u>PROVIDED HOWEVER</u>, That the applicant shall not be assigned an allowable for any production obtained from that portion of the Abo formation above the point depicted at a depth of 6960 feet on the electric log of the Amerada Petroleum Corporation Hare Well No. 5, located in Unit L, Section 33, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, until the proper common source of supply for such production has been designated by the Commission after notice and hearing.

PROVIDED FURTHER, That the applicant shall complete, operate, and produce said well in accordance with the provisions of Rule 112-A.

<u>PROVIDED FURTHER</u>. That the applicant shall take zone segregation tests upon completion and annually thereafter during the Gas-Oil Ratio Test Period for the Abo formation.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DOME at Santa Fo, New Maxico, on the day and year hareinabove designated.



STATE OF NEW MEXICO ONL CONSERVATION COMMISSION WI. CAMPBELL, thairman A. Cart WALKER, Member PORTER, Jr., Member a secretary

GOVERNOR JACK M. CAMPBELL CHAIRMAN

State of New Anniesion Gil Conserbation Commission



STATE SECLOBIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

LAND COMMISSIONER E. S. JOHNNY WALKER MEMBER

February 27, 1963

BANTA FE

Re:

Mr. Howard Bratton Hervey, Bow & Hinkle Attorneys at Law Box 10 Roswell, New Mexico Case Ho. 2765 Order Ho. R-2433 & 2-2436 Applicant: Humble Oil & Refining Company

2756 &

Perry R. Bass

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ir/

Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC _____

Artesia OCC_____

Astec OCC _____

OTHER Mr. Jacon Kellahin (Case 2756)

MAIN OFFICE OCC FEB 13 PH 1:29

HUMBLE OIL & REFINING COMPANY HUMBLE DIVISION

Hobbs, New Mexico January 25, 1963

Cities Service Oil Company Box 97 Hobbs, New Mexico

Gulf Oil Corporation Box 2167 Hobbs, New Mexico

Marathon Oil Company Box 2107 Hobbs, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Sohio Petroleum Company 970 First National Office Building Oklahoma City 2, Oklahoma

Sinclair Oil and Gas Company 520 East Broadway Hobbs, New Mexico

Sunray-Mid Continent Oil Company Box 128 Hobbs, New Mexico

Attached please find waivers to triple complete Humble's New Mexico State S No. 24, Blinebry Oil, Drinkard Oil, Wichita Oil, Unit J, Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to be signed and forwarded to Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director, New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission, Post Office Box 871, Santa Fe, New Mexico. A stamped and addressed envelope is enclosed.

Yours very truly,

HUMBLE OIL & REFINING COMPANY

C. A. Ma

R. R. Alworth

BRB/mlh

Attachments

PLACE <u>Midland</u> <u>Tetan</u> DATE <u>2-11-63</u>

The undersigned, being an authorized representative of the offset operator, has been duly informed by Humble Oil and Refining Company of their intention to triple complete the New Mexico State S No. 24 as a Blinebry Oil, Drinkard Oil, Wichita Oil producer located in Unit J, Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and hereby waives all objections to triple completion on said well as a Blinebry Oil, Drinkard Oil, Wichita Oil producer.

<u>Marathon der G</u> NAME OF COMPANY <u>(al Smulls</u> Representative of Company



NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION FOR MULTIPLE COMPLETION

Operator	Humble Oil & Refin:	ing Company	County Lea	January 25, 1963
Address	Box 2347, Hobbs, No	ew Mexico	Lease New Mexico State S	Veli No. 24
I.ocation	Unit	Section	Township	Range
of Well	J	2	22 South	37 East
	he New Mexico Oil Conservat		whorized the multiple completion of NO_X	a well in these same pools or in the

: Operator, Lease, and Well No.: 2. It answer is yes, identify one such instance: Order No.

Field Wildcat - Completion intervals to be selected from logs and cores.

. The following facts are submitted:	Upper Zore	Intermediate Zone	Lowet	
a. Name of Pool and Formation	Blinebry	Drinkard	Abo	
b. Top and Bottom of Pay Section ' (Performions)	5700-5800' (Est.)	6400-6450' (Est.)	6900-6950' (Est.)	
c. Type of production (Oil or Gas)	011	011	011	
d. Method of Production (Flowing of Artificial Lift)	Flow	Flow	Flow	

4. The following are attached. (Please mark YES ot NO)

Yes a. Diagrammatic Sketch of the Multiple Completion, showing all casing strings, including diameters and setting depths, centralizers and /or turbolizers and location thereof, quantities used and top of commt, perforated intervals, tubing strings, including diameters and setting depth, location and type of packers and side door chokes, and such other information as may be pertinent.

Yes b. Plat showing the location of all wells on applicant's lease, all offset wells on offset leases, and the names and addresses of operators of all lesses offsetting applicant's lease.

Ye3 c. Waivers consenting to such multiple completion from each offset operator, or in lieu thereof, evidence that said offset operators have been furnished popies of the application.*

No Electrical log of the well or other acceptable log with tops and bottoms of producing zones and intervals of perforation indicated 'O be filed later. (If such log is not available at the time application is filed, it shall be submitted as provided by Rule 112-A.)

5. List all offset operators to the lease on which this well is located together with their correct mailing address.

Cities Service Oil Company, Box 97, Hobbs, New Mexico

Gulf Oil Corporation, Box 2167, Hobbs, New Mexico

Marathon Oil Company, Box 2107, Hobbs, New Mexico

Schio Oil Company, 970 First National Office Building, Oklahoma City 2, Oklahoma

Sinclair Oil & Gas Company, 520 East Broadway, Hobbs, New Mexico

Sunray-Mid Continent Oil Company, Box 128, Hobbs, New Mexico

6. Were all operators listed in Item 5 above notified and furnished a copy of this application? YES <u>A</u> NO <u>...</u>. If answer is yes, give date of such notification <u>1-25-63</u>

of the Humble Oil and Refining CERTIFICATE: I, the undersigned, state that I am the _____Agent____ Company , (company), and that I am authorized by said company to make this report; and that this report was prepared

un

under my supervision and direction and that the facts stated therein are true, correct and complete to the bost of my knowledge.

Signature Should waivers from all offset operators not accompany an application for administrative approval, the New Mexico Gil Conservation Commission will hold the application for a period of twenty (20) days from date of receipt by the Commission's Santa Fe office. If, after said twenty-day period, no protest not request for hearing is received by the Santa Fe office, the application will then be processed.

NOTE: If the proposed multiple completion will result in an unorthodox well location and/or a non-standard protection wait in either or both of the producing zones, then separate application for approval of the same should be filed simultaneously with this application.

PAGE 2 BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico February 21, 1963 EXAMINER HEARING FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325-1182 IN THE MATTER OF: Inc. Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a triple completion, Lea County, New DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE. Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of its State "S" Well Case 2756 No. 24, located in Unit J, Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, as a triple completion (tubingless), to produce oil from the Blinebry and Drinkard Pools and from a third zone, either lower Drinkard or Abo, FE. N. M. 5983-3971 through parallel strings of 2 7/8-inch casing cemented in a common well bore. PHONE BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner. TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING MR. UTZ: Case 2756. MR. DURRETT: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a triple completion, Lea County, New Mexico. с х. 660-1 MR. BRATTON: Howard Bratton, appearing on behalf of the applicant. I have one witness. (Witness sworn.) MR. UTA: Are there other appearances in this case? MR. KELLAHIM: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin & Fox, appearing for Continental Oil Company and Amerada Petroleum Corporation.



MR. UTZ: Are there other appearances? You may pro-

MR. BRATTON: If the Examiner please, I would like to state at the beginning, the application states that this is a triple completion from the Blinebry, Drinkard and from a third zone, either the lower Drinkard or Abo. Actually the application for the third zone is for the Abo. It is not for the lower Drinkard. This is not an application to have a dual completion in one pool or one formation. This is an application for a triple completion in three different formations.

NR. UTZ: Parts of your application that I have read call your lower completion the Wichita.

MR. BRATTON: I believe, as I understand it, Mr. Examiner, that's a terminology that's used over in West Texas. But we can get into that further. If it could be construed as being a further completion within the Drinkard, it certainly is not our intention.

MR. NUTTER: For the purpose of clarification of the record, I would like to state when the application was received we were in somewhat of a dilemma to define it as lower Drinkard or Abo due to the nomenclature that had been used on the application. We, therefore, left the zone's actual identification up in the air purposely on the advertisement.



N, M, -1182



PAGE

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc. PHONE 243.6691
PHONE 323.671
PHONE 325.1182
PHONE 325.11

1.1

إرزا

1

MR. BRATTON: We appreciate that and I wanted to clarify what our intention was, if it was not clear on the application.

MR. UTZ: All right, you may proceed.

JAMES WHITTON

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. BRATTON:

Q State your name, by whom you are employed and what capacity.

A James Whitton. I am employed by Humble Oil and Refining as a geologist.

Q Have you previously testified before this Commission?

A No, sir, I have not.

Q State briefly your professional and aducational background.

A I graduated with a B.S. degree in geology from the University of Texas in 1956. Immediately thereafter I was employed by Humble Oil and Refining Company, located in Midland, Texas. I have worked for the company, Humble Company since 1956, the last three and a half years in Hobbs, New Mexico as production geologist.



PAGE

		PAGE
		Q Are you familiar with the area and the subject well
		in question?
		A Yes.
	325-118	MR. BRATTON: Are the witness's qualifications
	HONE C	acceptable?
	Inc.	MR. UTZ: Yes, sir, they are.
	ICE.	Q Will you turn, please to Exhibit No. 1, which is the
1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	ERVIG	application for multiple completion?
1	S	A Yes.
۲ ۵۵ - ۲۰۰۰	REPORTING santa fr. n. m. phone 983.3971	(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit No. 1 was marked for identification.)
2 An An A		Q Is that the application under consideration in this case?
	eiei	A Yes.
	DEARNLEY-WEIER	Q Your intended triple completion, as reflected there in
	LEY	3-B, are what zones and what footage?
	RN	A The Blinebry zone, Blinebry oil zone, from 5700 to
	DEA	5800. These are all approximate depths, of course. The Drinkard
	NUEROU	zone from 6400 to 6450, and the Abo zond from 6900 to 6950.
· •	рнол	Q Those are all anticipated to be oil?
		A Yes.
		Q And the location of the well is shown on that applica-
		tion, is that correct?

	PAGE 6
	A It is correct.
	Q Turn to your Exhibit No. 2, does that show the loca-
ti	ion of the subject well and the outlines of the Drinkard and
	antz Abo Pools?
PHONE 3	A Yes.
SERVICE, Inc.	(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhi- bit No. 2 was marked for identification.)
	Q As reflected on Exhibit No. 2, the subject well in
	estion is in the Drinkard Pool?
IING	A Yes.
B 3971	Q And is Southeast of the present delineation of the
REPORTING	antz Abo Pool, is that correct?
	A Yes.
	Q And the Wantz Abo Pool and the Drinkard Pool are co-
er er	ctensive in certain areas?
es DEARNLEY-MEL	A Yes.
IRN	Q You anticipate or hope to obtain Drinkard production
. Bergaran	nd Abo production in this well, is that correct?
DE PHONE 243-6691	A Yes.
PH C Free V	(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhi bit No. 3 was marked for identification.)
	Q Turn to Exhibit No. 3, if you will, please.
	A Yes.

Martin Land - Charleman

AND A DE MARKAN



PAGE 7

Q Will you explain what that exhibit reflects? A Since this is a triple, I have noted in the color code green the Blinebry oil wells. You will note also a code for Drinkard wells and Wantz Abo wells, and particularly note that in several cases on this map there are completions on the same 40-acre tract in the Drinkard and Wantz Abo. The area outlined in red is an area of investigation which I made to determine if there were any completions in the Abo formation, and I have found none.

I might say this, too, in the course of this study I have only found four Drinkard wells which actually went into the Abo deep enough to complete in the Abo. Now, many of the Drinkard wells went into the Abo approximately 10, 15 feet, but they all stopped with the exception of these four.

Q In Section 33, I believe there are reflected four or five locations where they have obtained both Drinkard and Wantz Abe production, and they have dual production or dual completions in those areas, is that correct?

A That is correct.

.TON, N, M. 325-1182

Inc.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE.

3ANTA FE, N. M. PHONE 983-397

243-6691 243-6691

- Q Then your code green are your Blinebry wells?
- A Blinebry cil wells, yes, sir.
- Q You hope to obtain Blinebry, Drinkard and Abo production in this well, is that correct?



PAGE 8 That is correct. A And if you do you would like to triple complete, and Q that's the purpose of this application? A That's correct. (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit No. 4 was marked for identification.) Turn to Exhibit No. 4, if you would, please. Q Yes. A Refer first to your map down at the bottom. Does ۵ that indicate in yellow the location, the section of the subject well? It does the same as it is on the other maps. A Would you explain what your two logs, the purpose of Q them and their relative locations with respect to this well? The purpose of the cross section, this is a very basic À cross section, I don't intend to show any structural conformance other than the structural relationship between these two wells. I do want to show the fact, though, that we wish to complete in the Abo section, possibly the same interval, or maybe even a little higher in the Abe section than this Amerada No. 6 on the left, Amerada No. 6 Marc. As I say, this is a very basic cross section and I just mant to show the fact that the Abo is present there and 12 we are fortunate to obtain production in this

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. 1 PHONE 243-669

FARMINGTON, N. M. FIMONE 325-1182

PAGE 9 formation we will try to complete it. ĥ Your two logs, your Amerada No. 6, that shows the Abo Q formation, oh, two and a half miles to the West, Northwest of N. M. the subject well? 10N, 325-1 Yes, sir. Α REPORTING SERVICE, Inc. 1 3 And the log on the Mid-Continent No. 4, I guess, it is? Q ŧ. No. 4 Lynch. A 1 That is located approximately half a mile to the East? Q ₽₹ M That is correct. It is the closest, deepest well we A ŧ, have to the Abo. 2.9 FE, N. M. 983-3971 Q And it reflects the Abo formation as being formation 1.1 in that well, is that correct? 5ANTA I PHONE į.,* Yes, sir. Α 1 2 DEARNLEY-MEIER 6.5 And you hope to obtain the Abo in the subsequent well, Q 1-4 and if so, to complete in it? ÷ .; 6.0 Yes. Å (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit No. 5 was marked for ALBUGUEROUE, N. 1 PHONE 243-669 identification.) Turn to your Exhibit No. 5. Is this a schematic draw-Q ing of your proposed completion? A ves. Would you explain what it reflects? Q This reflects the bore hele that we will cement three Â



strings, separate strings of 2-7/8 tubing. This will serve as casing in the hole and complete from each zone.

Q It reflects your cementing program and your anticipated depths and hoped for completions, is that correct?

A Hoped for completions. The designated intervals, estimated intervals since we have no log on the well as yet.

Q Is there anything unusual about this proposed method of completion? Has this method been approved by this Commission in previous cases?

A Yes, sir.

N. W.

Inc.

REPORTING SERVICE.

DEARNLEY-MEIER

ALBUQUERQUE, N. PHONE 243-669

SANTA FE, N. M. PHONE 983-397

Q Anything unusual or anticipated difficulty about these formations which would make this proposed method of completion unpractical?

A None that I know of.

Q Is there anything further you care to state with respect to any of these exhibits?

A No, sir.

Q Were Exhibits 1 through 5 prepared by you or under your supervision?

A Exhibits 2, 3 and 4 were prepared by me, Exhibits 1 and 5 were prepared by the engineering section represented by our engineer.

IR. BRATTON: We offer in evidence Humble's Exhibits 1



PAGE

PAGE 11

through 5.

N. K.

Inc.

REPORTING SERVICE.

DEARNLEY-MEIER

PHONE 243

FE, N. M.

5.4

MR. UTZ: Without objection Humble's Exhibits 1 through 5 will be entered into the record.

> (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 5 were admitted into the record.)

MR. BRATTON: I would like to state further, Mr. Examiner, in clarifying our position, this, of course, is not a pool delineation hearing or an application to extend the Wantz Abo Pool at this time. If we do encounter the Abo production we would like to use this method of completion, and at that time I assume we would apply for either a new pool or an extension of the Wantz Abo. I believe we have nothing further at this time.

NR. UTZ: Are there questions of the witness?

MR. PORTER: Mr. Bratton, do you know how far this well is. the boundaries of the Wantz Abo Pool?

NR. BRATTON: Yes, sir, it's reflected on Exhibit No. 2. I believe it's a mile and a half from the closest part of the

> MR. PORTER: Thank you. MR. UTZ: Any other questions? MR. MELLAHIN: May I ask a couple, please, Mr. Utz? MR. UTZ: Yes, sir.



	PAGE 12
	CROSS EXAMINATION
	BY_MR. KELLAHIN:
	Q The Amerada No. 6 Hare is within the defined limits
	of the Wantz Abo Pool, is it not?
	A That is correct.
	Q The Sun Continent 4 Lynch, is that producing from the
	Abo formation as you have it here?
SERVICE	A No.
	Q It's not completed in the Abo?
<u> </u>	A No, sir.
)RTI	Q Are the vertical limits of the Abo defined by the Com-
REPORTIN	mission?
	A No, sir.
EIEI	Q Do the operators use some common marker in picking the
	Abo?
DEARNLEY-MEIER	A Yes, sir, it's a base, or at least on the old electric
IRN	log run in this area it's easily seen on the SP curve. It's a
DEA	shale. As you go through the Drinkard you penetrate the Drinkard
DE.	and go immediately into shale, the Abo green shale, and this
ано Ано Ано	generally shows up in gamma ray curves and the 3P curve.
	Q That is a marker that is commonly agreed upon, is it?
-	A Yes, sir. I have checked this with the geologist in

k.



\$

PAGE
Q As I understand, you propose to complete your well in
essentially the same zone as the Amerada No. 6 Hare well?
A I'll say this, the Wantz Abo Pool has no particular
zone. In other words, a completion can be made anywhere in the
Abo formation. I dare say that I hope we find production low
in the Abo, but if perhaps we don't we will complete higher that
the Amerada No. 6 in the Abo formation.
MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you.
MR. UTZ: Are there other questions? Mr. Nutter.
BY MR. NUTTER:
Q I didn't get your name, please.
A James Whitton.
Q Mr. Whitton, on your cross section here, the Amerada
Hare No. 6 is the well on the left, is it not?
A Yes, sir.
Q Would you define what is commonly known as the Vivian
zone of the Drinkard on that log?
A On this log it would be approximately from 6475 to th
top of the Abo section.
Q In other words, on this log it would be approximately
the lower half of the Drinkard interval as depicted there?
A That is correct.
Q Where would the Andrews pay, which is completed in ma

-

5 A

*** ***

PAGE 14

parts of the Drinkard Pool be as far as this log is concerned?

л и 1182

07. 323

REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

DEARNLEY-MEIER

ALBUQUERQUE PHONE 243.

Å

SANTA FE, N. M. PHONE (183-397

54

24

A The Andrews pay is actually down in the Abo formation and it is from, I'd say approximately 6750 to 6900, somewhere in that locality. It's a nebulous thing. My only reference to the location of the Andrews pay is from the symposium made by the Roswell Geological Society in 1956. As I understand it in conversation with your geologist in Hobbs' Oil Conservation Commission office, they consider that the Andrews pay.

However, the Wantz Abo pay, as I say, there's no definite zone for the Wantz Abo. It can be completed in any of the Abo section, but the Andrews pay is so designated up in the very upper part of the Abo formation.

Q And it has been a tradition among the operators in the Drinkard Pool to classify the Andrews pay as part of the Drinkard completion if they had production in the Andrews as well as the Vivian, and perforations of this type have been accepted by the Commission over a period of many years?

A In the southern part of the Drinkard field is the only area in which there are any completions in the Andrews pay.

Q But numerous wells have been completed in the Andrews and the Vivian without the necessity of dual completion between the two pays?

Now numerous, I don't know. I haven't made that study.



PAGE 15

I only have one exhibit. I cut this map out of the 1956 symposium if you would like to refer to this. I only have one copy, though. In that I have outlined in red the wells they designated as being completed in the Andrews section.

Q But the two pays, at any rate, have been in communication with each other by virtue of being perforated and classified in the Drinkard Pool, the Vivian and the Andrews have been perforated in single wells without separation by packers?

A That I do not know. I haven't made the study of the entire pool, and as I stated there, these wells completed in the Andrews pay are down south here. Now, to the north, as you can see on Exhibit 2, these wells, there are wells in the Wantz Abo and the Drinkard Vivian completed side by side on the same 40-acre tract. Now they have been separated. Now I don't know about these wells down south.

Q Are those wells Vivian, Drinkard wells and lower Abo wells or Vivian, Drinkard wells and Andrews pay wells?

A I haven't investigated any of these outside of the closed area.

Q You stated that your proposed area for perforation would be similar to the lower Abo formation and be the similar formation to which Amerada has completed this No. 6 well in the Amerada in this formation, is that correct?



DEARNLEY-MEIER RISPORTING SERVICE, Inc. PHONE 243 6691
PHONE 243 6691
PHONE 243 6691
PHONE 325.1182
PHONE 325.

1,

2.4

A Historically the Wantz Abo Pool is not a very productive pool. In other words, the wells are not what you would say real good. There are a few, only a handful, the remainder are not very good. It's more or less a salvage type thing, plug back from a deeper depth, deeper completion. Now, we intend to core all of the Abo. We hope to find the best zones and generally we complete the lowermost zone first if it is good enough to complete it. The lowermost, best zone, I should say, if in this well it is down low, we will complete it low.

Q You said if the pay was higher you would come up the hole and try to complete higher up in the Abo?

A Yes.

PHONE

SERVICE, Inc.

REPORTING

DEARNLEY-MEIER

ALGUQUERQUE, N. M PHONE 243.6691

SANTA FE, N. N.

j sa

Q How high up would you come in the Abo? Would it be your intent to come up into the Andrews pay and perforate there in the Abo formation?

A I dare say eventually we would. If we complete lower and this zone depletes and there is pay above we will at a later date.

Q This well is within the horizontal limits of the Drinkard Pool at the present time as presently defined?

A Yes, sir.

MP. NUTTER: I believe that's all. Thank you.

BY MR. UTZ:

PAGE

Q Did you state your cement program or did you just use Exhibit 5?

A As I said, I didn't prepare Exhibits 1 or 5. If you have any questions concerning the mechanical aspects, I would appreciate it if we let Mr. Bevill, our engineer who is present, answer any questions you have.

Q Well, I would like to know what your cement program is.

MR. BRATTON: I believe it's reflected on Exhibit No. 5. MR. UTZ: Can you state as to whether that cement is staged or circulated from the bottom?

MR. BRATTON: Let's get Mr. Bevill.

(Witness sworn.)

B. K. DLV.LLL

called an a mitness, baving been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY DR. BRATTON:

- Q State your name and by whom employed?
- A B. M. Pevill, Euroble Oil and Gas Company.
- Q You are an engineer with the company?
- A District Production Engineer.
- Q And have proviously testified before this Commission?



PAGE 17

þ4

ŧ:

H

PAGE 18

Yes, sir.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

A

Q Referring to Exhibit 5, would you state for the record how you intend to accomplish this cement program as outlined on that exhibit? You need not go into the surface string.

A Actually, as you note on the diagram, we have our string staggered. We intend to cement down through the long string and attempt to bring it back, all the way back into the 9-5/8ths.

Q From the bottom?

A Yes, sir.

Q How will you accomplish that on your Drinkard complation? That's where you are going to cement from.

A We will cement from the bottom through the long string and bring it all the way back.

Q It doesn't show on the long string to be the Abo, that would be around 1750?

A That's correct.

Q Is what you are saying the long string and you will cement from the Abo?

A We will cement all strings through the long string.



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc. ALBUDUFHOUE, V. M. PHONE 283-2691 PHONE 283-2691 PHONE 283-397 PHONE 283-397 PHONE 283-1182 PHONE 283-1182

Ł\$

£.4

1.5

In other words, the other two strings will be very likely bull plugged.

Q I ste.

N N.

FARMINGTON, PHONE 325

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

BANTA FE. N. M. PHONE 983-397

й - 50 х х

ALBUQUERQUE

A During cementing operations they will be equipped with turbulizers or centralizers throughout all pay zones, and during cementing operations we will attempt to work either one or two or possibly all three strings until the plug hits bottom.

Q Have you had good success in causing separations between two or three zones by this method of cementing?

A Yes, sir. I will admit we've had some troubles over in other areas. Now here in New Mexico we have been limited, I believe, to four dual completions where we have had nonconcentric strings and on all four we had no indications of bad cement job.

Q So it hasn't been necessary to go on a squeeze? A Not any of our New Mexico completions.

HR. HTZ: Ave there other questions of the witness? The witness may be excused.

(Mitness excused.)

PAGE

19

MR. UTZ: Any Surther statements in this base? If no Surther statements, the case will be taken under advisement. Did you have something, Mr. Bratten?

NR. BRATTON: No, sir, I was just going to assure Hr.

Nutter we're not going to complete in two zones, that we're afraid might wind up in one zone. We don't like to do that just for exercise.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO)) ss COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal this 1st day of March, 1963.

Notary Fublic-Court Reporter

My convission expires: June 19, 1963.

I do haveby cortify that the foregoing is a complete reduced of the proputings in the D. Since Squ ins of 6480 No. 2756 heard 1063 ., Examiner 1 New Mexico Oil Conservation ommission



PAGE

20

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc. 5, N. M. BANDA FE, N. M. FALLEY PHONE 983-3871 940NE 325-1

ALRUQUENDUE, N. M PHONE 243 6691

i t

للنز

1.0

ात्र इत्र

1.4

N. W.
MAIN OFFICE OCC 1953 FEB 6 PN 1:37

PLACE	Midland	Te:	XAS	
DATE	February	5,	1963	

The undersigned, being an authorized representative of the offset operator, has been duly informed by Humble Oil and Refining Company of their intention to triple complete the New Mexico State S No. 24 as a Elinebry Oil, Drinkard Oil, Wichita Oil producer located in Unit J, Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and hereby waives all objections to triple completion on said well as a Elinebry Oil, Drinkard Oil, Wichita Oil producer.

Sinclair Oil & Gas Company

N. F. Gulledge / Assistant Division Production Superintendent

MAIN OFFICE OCC SOHIO PETROLEUM COMPANY PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT

February 4, 1963

OKLAHOMA CITY 2, OKLAHOMA 970 FIRST NATIONAL OFFICE BLDG.

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission 3ox 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

> Maiver to Triple Complete Rumble's New Mexico State S #24 Sunice Granite Mash Field

Dear lir. Porter:

1963 FEB 6

Attached please find subject waiver requested by

tumble Gil Company.

the calls · ours. ંગાય 12. Marten. tite! .01 Constal Superintendent oento liror

3 Stort

Attachment

co: le. . e. Strentt Latolo til Profining do. Robbs, let Lexico

PLACE Oklahoma City, Oklahoma DATE February 4, 1963

The undersigned, being an authorized representative of the offset operator, has been duly informed by Humble Oil and Refining Company of their intention to triple complete the New Mexico State S No. 24 as a Blinebry Oil, Drinkard Oil, Wichita Oil producer located in Unit J, Section 2, Township 22 South, Hange 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and hereby waives all objections to triple completion on said well as a Blinebry Oil, Drinkard Oil, Wichita Oil producer.

> SCREE FURTHER COMPANY NAME OF COMPANY

Representative of Company

MAIN OFFICE OCC

PLACE Roswell, New Mexico DATE January 29, 1963

The undersigned, being an authorized representative of the offset operator, has been duly informed by Humble Oil and Refining Company of their intention to triple complete the New Mexico State S No. 24 as a Blinebry Oil, Drinkard Oil, Wichita Oil producer located in Unit J, Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and hereby waives all objections to triple completion on said well as a Blinebry Oil, Drinkard Oil, Wichita Oil producer.

GULF OIL CORPORATION

STayl.

Representative 6f/Company District Production Manager

MAIN OFFICE OCC HAD

1963 JAN 29 MH 8:20

PLACE <u>Marine</u> DATE Jan 25 1963

The undersigned, being an authorized representative of the offset operator, has been duly informed by Humble Oil and Refining Company of their intention to triple complete the New Mexico State S No. 24 as a Blinebry Oil, Drinkard Oil, Wichita Oil producer located in Unit J, Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and hereby waives all objections to triple completion on said well as a Blinebry Oil, Drinkard Oil, Wichita Oil producer.

AMAL OF COMPANY NAMA OF COMPANY Company Représentative of Company

MAIN OFFICE OCC 1963 JAN 29 MH 8:20

PLACE Kotto N.M. DATE 1-28-63

The undersigned, being an authorized representative of the offset operator, has been duly informed by Humble Oil and Refining Company of their intention to triple complete the New Mexico State S No. 24 as a Blinebry Oil, Drinkard Oil, Wichita Oil producer located in Unit J, Section 2, Township 22 South, Hange 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and hereby waives all objections to triple completion on said well as a Blinebry Oil, Drinkard Oil, Wignita Oil producer.

Linny & X cillo NAME OF OMPANY C.T.Mc. Confor Representative of Company

MAIN OFFICE OCC

1963 JAN 31 AM 8 1885 2045 HOBBS, NEW MEXICO

	DATE	Jan. 30, 1	963
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION BOX 871	Re: I	Proposed NSP	
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO	I	Proposed NSL	
	I	Proposed NFO	
	ł	Proposed DC	
Gentlemen:		Triple	X
I have examined the application dated	1	1/28/63	
for the Humble Oil & Rfg. Co. New Mexico St	ate "S"	#24-J 2-22-37	
Operator Lease and Well No.		S-T-R	
and my recommendations are as follows:		2//	
Blinebry Acreage dedicated to State #23-P	2-22-3	1 INC	
This triple completion as proposed is actu	ally Bl	inebry-Drinkard	-Drinkard.
(The term Wichita is actually Abo) The pr	oposed	completion 6900-	-6950 is
the Andrews pay of the Drinkard Pool. Rec	ommend	a hearing to pro	event
a double dual in the Orinkard Pocl.	<u>1.9.2.</u>		

Yours very truly,

le-

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

6 2756

MAIN OFFICE OFFICE OIL & REFINING COMPANY HUMBLE DIVISION Hobbs, New Mexico January 25, 1963

lax 2754

Re: Application For Triple Tubingless Completion, New Mexico State S - 24, Eunice Granite Wash Field Wildcat

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Post Office Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attached is Humble Oil and Refining Company's Application to drill and complete its New Mexico State S - 24 as a triple tubingless completion in the Blinebry Oil, Drinkard Oil, and Wichita Oil zones. This proposed well will be located in Unit J, Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

It is proposed to set 13-3/8" casing at approximately 300: and cement it to the surface; 9-5/8" at approximately 2,650' and cement it back into the salt section. Three strings of 2-7/8" casing will be run in a common 8-3/4" well bore, as per schematic diagram, and cemented back to the intermediate casing.

If this Application cannot be approved administratively, please place it on the earliest possible docket for hearing before the Commission.

Yours very truly,

HUBBLE OIL & REFINING COMPANY

4. L. Castenter

h. R. Alworth

BKB/mlh

cc: N. M. O. C. C., Hobbs, New Mexico Nr. W. H. Dick, Jr., Houston, Texas Mr. R. H. McCarty, Eidland, Texas

Attachments

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION FOR MULTIPLE COMPLETION

	<i></i>					
		SAN	TA FE, NI	ERVATION COMMISSIO EW MEXICO TIPLE COMPLETION	Plice 215	All 0,8-1-61
Operator	Humble Oil & Refi	ning Company	C	ounty Lea	Date January	
Address	Box 2347, Hobbs,	New Mexico		esse ew Mexico State S	Well No. 24	24
Lucation of Well	Unit J	Section 2	Town	sship 22 South	Range 37 E	ast

1. Has the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission heretofore authorized the multiple completion of a well in these same pools or in the NO X same zones within one mlle of the subject well? YES____

; Operator, Lease, and Well No.; 2. It answer is yes, identify one such instance: Order No. _

Field Wildcat - Completion intervals to be selected from logs and cores.

3.	. The following facts are submitted:	Upper Zone	linebry Drinkard Wichita	Lowet Zons	
	a. Name of Pool and Formation	Blinebry	Drinkard	Wichita	
~	b. Top and Bottom of Pay Section (Perforations)	5700-5800' (Est.)	6400-6450' (Est.)	6900-6950 (Est.)	
-	c. Type of production (Oil or Gas)	Oil	Oil	Oil	
	d. Method of Production (Flowing or Artificial Lift)	Flow	Flow	Flow	

4. The following are attached. (Please mark YES ot NO)

Yes a. Diagrammatic Sketch of the Multiple Completion, showing all casing strings, including diameters and setting depths, centralizers and /or turbolizers and location thereof, quantities used and top of cement, perforated intervals, tubing strings, including diameters and setting depth, location and type of packers and side door chokes, and such other information as may be perlineat.

Yes_b. Plat showing the location of all wells on applicant's lease, all offset wells on offset leases, and the names and addresses of operators of all leases offsetting applicant's lease.

Yes c. Waivers consenting to such multiple completion from each offset operator, or in lieu thereof, evidence that said offset operators have been furnished copies of the application.*

No d. Electrical log of the well or other acceptable log with tops and bottoms of producing zones and intervals of perforation indicated To be filed thater (If such log is not available at the time application is filed, it shall be submitted as provided by Rule 112-A.)

5. List all offset operators to the lease on which this well is located together with their correct mailing address.

Cities Service Oil Company, Box 97, Hobbs, New Mexico

Gulf Oil Corporation, Box 2167, Hobbs, New Mexico

Marathon Oil Company, Box 2107, Hobbs, New Mexico

Sohio Oil Company, 970 First National Office Building, Oklahoma City 2, Oklahoma

Sinclair Oil & Gas Company, 520 East Broadway, Hobbs, New Mexico

Sunray-Mid Continent Oil Company, Box 128, Hobbs, New Mexico

6. Were all operators listed in liem 5 ubove notified and furnished a copy of this application? YES _A_ NO _____. If answer is yes, give date of such notification <u>1-25-63</u>

of the Humble Oil and Hefining CERTIFICATE: I, the undersigned, state that I am the Agent ____ under my supervision and direction and that the facts stated therein are true, correct and complete to the best of my knowledge.

WW (IA Signature

Should waivers from all offset operators not accompany an application for administrative approval, the New Mexico Oll Conservation Commission will hold the application for a period of twenty (20) days from date of receipt by the Commission's Santa Fe office. If, after said twenty-day period, no protest nor request for hearing is received by the Santa Fe office, the application will then be processed. NOTE: If the proposed multiple completion will result in an unorthodox well location and/or a non-standard protation unit in elificit or both of the producing zones, then separate application for approval of the same should be filed simultaneously with this application.

mlh



HUMBLE OIL AND REFINING COMPANY NEW MEXICO STATE "S" LEASE

2012 3756

R 37 E

HUMB	LE	CONTIN	ENTAL	CONTINE	NTAL	PA	N-AMERIC	AN I	
₩4	•2	•1"A	" 0 3	₩B"				• •	•
			1		•4	۰.		1	
		" VORAN	i			•		1	•
• 3	*1	"B"O 1	•2	01	•3	₩ 5-0	-13	· · · · i	• • •
	son	Elliott	Lockh	art		.1.		, i	
GUL	 F	MARA	THON 1	CITIES S	ERVICE		SINCL	AIR	•
GUL GUL	• 3	01	0 4	•3	•5	●2	•3		•••
			l t				*367		,
			1				- 1	IDEWATER "Q"	
₩6	07		\$ ₽ ⁵	04	•6	e 1	•1		•
	Owen	Mark	<u>Owen</u>	Owe	n	-		State	
2 GU			Sy⊱ Owen HOM		10		NOHT	ĜŬ	P
ē₀8 €1	5 69 6	•16	1/. " ₩915	13	\$25	- X= 3	· • ● 5 I	0 5	
							1	• 7	
D-B Dua	1.			. •	_			· .	
• •3	7004	-19 -19	• 11	• 8	• 3	•2	•1 4	●4	
Ka 3 OTOTIO			2			<u>Ly</u> r		1	
	SERVICE	2]018	•	. .		44 SUN	RAY		
1 4008	Ψ¢	⁴⁴ 02-C	•9	06 ≈4•≈.	Ō1	• 2		●2	
		1			. 1.4		SUNRAY	i 1	
5 53 3	1007	022	• 7	04	\$¢23 ●2	•3			*
1		p10 p1-C			92	l	Christ-	•	
Brun	son GULF		Sta MAR	te ATHON	·	Lynch	Mas D HUMBLE		lock
6003	6003	07	• 5		. 01	A-12	1		
	°01	01	• >	• 3	· · · ·		Whitaker	1	
1 . 1						Sohio 4	Perkins	PENROSI	zers
	5034	8 ∽ ధ9	0 6	• 4	² •¢,	•2		6	
5534		-*/			~ 1 2	Elliott		Pad	
0 Brunson	Laves		<u></u>	nam 1 MOBI		<u>⊳111060</u>	」 ● 1-A []]	$\frac{12}{3} = \frac{Rod}{8}$	
	×3	02	•3	02			PENH	OSE	
				! ₩ 8	•			····· ,	
	1]		1					÷ ‡ 5
		۰ ۱		1		1	• •	• • 2	74
	02	01	04	•3	•4		•3	· • 4	

2. 18. 1997. Se transmitte product of the to the they war. G. Phinte is a second to in the other t

T

21

ŝ

T

22

s

HUMBLE OIL & REFINING COMPANY HUMBLE DIVISION Hobbs, New Mexico January 25, 1963

Cities Service Oil Company Box 97 Hobbs, New Mexico

Gulf Oil Corporation Box 2167 Hobbs, New Mexico

Marathon Oil Company Box 2107 Hobbs, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Sohio Petroleum Company 970 First National Office Building Oklahoma City 2, Oklahoma

Care 2756

Sinclair Oil and Gas Company 520 East Broadway Hobbs, New Mexico

Sunray-Mid Continent Oil Company Box 128 Hobbs, New Mexico

Attached please find waivers to triple complete Humble's New Mexico State S No. 24, Blinebry Oil, Brinkard Oil, Wichita Oil, Unit J, Section 2, Township 22 South, Hange 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to be signed and forwarded to Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director, New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission, Post Office Box 871, Santa Fe, New Mexico. A stamped and addressed envelope is enclosed.

Yours very truly,

HUMBLE OIL & REFINING COMPANY

A Contractor

R. R. Alworth

BKB/mlh

Attachments



